PAUL M. HARDEN

ATTORNEY AT LAW

SUITE 901 501 RIVERSIDE AVENUE JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202 (904) 396-5731 FAX (904) 399-5461 E-mail: paul harden@bellsouth.net

May 20, 2020

Christopher M. Garrett, Esq. Assistant General Counsel 117 W. Duval St., Suite 480 Jacksonville, FL 32202

Re: Correspondence of April 10, 2020 and Subpoena to Uniti Group, Inc.

Dear Chris:

Thank you for your telephone call and reply to my inquiry. I now have become aware of the fact that Uniti did respond to the ITN referenced in the subpoena. The fact that they sent the response of September 20, 2019, which you have kindly provided to me, does not however change the answer to the inquiry of the subpoenas.

Uniti did not employ any lobbyists, attorneys or consultants in connection with the JEA ITN. Likewise, Uniti has no documents showing that they were or were not given an opportunity to physically inspect JEA assets.

I apologize for the confusion. By way of explanation, the small-cell matter and the ITN matter were handled by separate groups, and my contact in the General Counsel's office at Uniti was not aware, nor was he made aware until after I responded, of the JEA ITN information. I will be happy to appear to explain the confusion or hopefully my current response will resolve the issue.

As always, thank you for your personal and professional courtesies.

Sincerely,

Paul M. Harden

Paul Harde

PMH/jc

c: Kelly McGriff, Esq.